
 

    

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

9th March 2023 
 
 
Proposed Industrial Action- 15th & 16th March 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
You will be aware that the largest teaching union has planned a series of industrial action, 
with the next planned day on the 15th & 16th March (next Wednesday and Thursday). This 
means that we will need to close the school to the majority of students. The exception will be 
certain Year 11 and Q6 students, who will be invited in for specific sessions through a separate 
letter early next week.  
 
Those students at home will have remote learning provided and this will be a mixture of live 
lessons and independent tasks. We will be in contact again if the situation changes. The 
following arrangements will be in place on 15th & 16th March: 
 
 
Years 7-10  
 
Students must stay at home unless individually invited into school by Mr O’Sullivan.  

• For each subject, there will be work available on-line through Google Classrooms. 

• Students should check their lessons for the day at 8.30am. 

• Live, Google Classroom lessons will take place for some lessons- these will occur at the 
time indicated on a students’ timetable (available through Talaxy). These lessons will 
be accessed by clicking a Google Classroom assignment in that lesson’s classroom 
called “March 15th / 16th Live Lesson- Period X, TIME XXX”. This assignment will be 
available by 8.30am so students will know what to expect during the day. 

• For other lessons, specific or existing work (revision/existing homework etc) will be 
available, again through Google Classroom. 

 
 



 

Year 11 & Q6 
 
Students will be invited in on a session-by-session basis. They will be required in school for 
any sessions they are invited to. If they have more than one session, they must stay on site 
for any break or lunch between these sessions, but must not be on site if they do not have a 
session. 
 

Time Activity 
9am – 10.30 am Session 1 
10.30am - 11am Break 
11am – 12.30pm Session 2 
12.30pm – 1pm Lunch 
1.pm – 2.30pm Session 3 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Thomas Beecham 
Head of School 


